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    The Grove Fun Times           
JULY 2018 

TRIVIA 
6/19/18 Trivia was hosted by Connie & Bill 
Groves and enjoyed by 20 Grovers after 
introductions were made to three new couples 
from Pondview joining in on the fun discussing 
questions like:   
How many states border Mexico? 
What do bees collect? 
What was it called when Ali hugged the ropes 
in a match?   

(No answers here—you have to come & 
join the fun!) 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There was a new trophy for the winning table 

which included Bobbie, Dolly, Rob, Joyce & 

Don.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

And a new addition to the festivities—a 

Consolation Award—won this week by the 

table of Mary, Bob, Lorraine, Kathy and Merv 

(and Merv was sooo excited!!) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next trivia is scheduled for July 3, hosted by 

Connie & Mark—plan on joining in on the fun 

discussions. 

WE DO NEED HOSTS for the remainder of the 

year.  Please see the sign-up sheet and 

become a host--it's as much fun coming up 

with the questions as it is getting the answers! 
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Share the Beach – Alabama Sea Turtle 
Conservation 
May thru October is sea turtle nesting season! 

There are 8 Grovers who are actively involved 

in the Alabama Sea Turtle Conservation 

Program:  Priscilla Bell, Meleny Cole, Morgan 

Coombs, Carole Deer, Patricia Loving, Diana 

Nichols, Susan Rowlett, and Darlene Steele.  

Mama sea turtles usually nest at night, so we 

walk the beaches at daybreak in search of their 

nests.  When found, we record the location and 

mark the nest.  We seek to protect the nests 

from predators and human interference, and 

keep watch until the hatchlings emerge from 

the sand (55-75 days after the eggs are laid). 

 We want to see that as many of these baby 

turtles as possible make it from the nest to the 

water.  The pictures are (1) a turtle crawl 

(tracks) and nest area, (2) the eggs in the nest 

(151 in this nest), and (3) the marked nest (with 

the volunteers who processed it).  We hope 

everyone will enjoy the beach and respect the 

wildlife environment there.  Who knows, maybe 

you will see some turtle nests, or even some 

baby turtles when they hatch.  How great is 

that! 
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The U of A takes over South Baldwin 

Community Theater every June and residents 

of the Grove have attended as a group for the 

last 3 years, this year’s wonderful performance 

by very talented college students was “Pump 

Boys and the Dinettes”.  It was a fun, very well 

done presentation.  We from the Grove took up 

the first two rows! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

And we were the 1st to arrive and enjoy visiting! 

 

Next year’s U of A performance will be 

“Forever Plaid”.   

But in the meantime, South Baldwin 

Community Theatre will be presenting the 

following plays this year, plan on seeing 

some—they are enjoyable. 

Disney Aladdin Jr. (Aug 2, 3, 4, 9, 10, 11) 

The Miracle Worker (Sept 14, 15, 16, 21, 22, 

23)    

The Crucible (Oct. 19, 20, 21, 26, 27, 28) 

A Charlie Brown Christmas (Dec 7, 8, 9, 14, 

15, 16)   

Arsenic & Old Lace (Jan 4, 5, 6, 10, 11, 12, 13) 

Jack of Diamonds (Snowbird Production) in 

Feb    

Magnolia (March 7, 8, 9, 10, 15, 16, 17) 

Pied Piper of Hamelin (May 3, 4, 5, 10, 11, 12)  
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Memorial Service for Curtis Shipley to be 

held on Sunday, July 15th from 2:00 to 4:00 at 

the Elks Club for friends and family.  There will 

be food served after the memorial. 

****************** 

Classic Movie Night  

The next classic movie will be shown on Friday 

July 13 starting at 7pm.   Bring your favorite 

snack, drink and a comfy lawn chair for the 

story of a man 'who sacrificed life in the 

present..... to find love in the past. Somewhere 

In Time stars Christopher Reeve and Jane 

Seymour.  Tissues are also recommended. 

 

********** 

 

Bible Study  

Bible Study will take a break over July and 

August and resume in September. The new 

study topic will be announced in August. We 

pray you have a blessed summer!!   

**************** 

Karaoke was held on June 16th with around 

20+ Grover’s attending.  We did have a 

problem with computer locking up but still had 

a fun time listening, singing along or getting up 

and singing their favorite songs.  Some people 

brought their favorite beverage and some 

snacks.  We will be having Karaoke on July 14 

at 6:00 and hopefully in new clubhouse  Hope 

to see you in July 

Don and Althia 

********** 

WELCOME TO THE GROVE!! 

Mike & Frieda Smith 

18778 Pondview Drive 

From:  Kalamazoo, MI 

Furbaby:  Maggie 

 

 

 

B-I-N-G-O  

In case you did not know - - we play B-I-N-G-O 

at the clubhouse on the 2nd and 4th Tuesdays 

of every month. We start at 6:30 pm, and we 

play for approximately an hour. In that hour, we 

usually play several “games”. Each “game” 

consists of 3 variations of BINGO, and can be 

a lot of fun.  

The first variation is traditional, straight line 

BINGO (Vertical, Horizontal or Diagonal) with 

the winner getting one single BINGO on a card. 

The second variation is that the winner has to 

get TWO BINGOs on one card (in this 

variation, covering each of the 4 corners 

counts as a BINGO). The third variation will 

mean that the winner covers their numbers in a 

pattern determined by the caller before that 

game started.  

The last “game” of the evening will be the 

“coverall”, where every number on the winning 

card has to have been called.  

Our crowds vary in size, depending on our 

player’s personal schedules - - most nights we 

have 8 to10 players.  

We encourage you to join us for an hour or so 

of fun and great socializing - - where you might 

just win enough nickels to buy a burger at 

McD’s - - the burgers ARE still selling for 15 

cents, aren’t they???  
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AVON REPRESENTATIVE 

Nancy Ward - 978-3916 

 

********** 

 

Notice to all Grove Residents: 

Judith Ann Gjertson is a fully commissioned 

Notary Public in and for the State of Alabama. 

If you are in need of a notary, you can contact 

Judy at  251-424-3907 or by email 

at judygiz1214@gmail.com to have your 

papers notarized.  

 

********** 

 
Drywall Finishing and Interior Painting 

Are you tired of looking at those unsightly strips 

on your walls? If you want smooth, finished 

drywall seams or just a fresh coat of paint, call 

Grove resident Wally at:  

603-562-5953 for a drywall or painting 

estimate. 

18194 Castle Drive 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

GENERAL HANDYMAN 
Mitch Nelson 
251-975-8340 

************** 

ALUMINUM CAN RECYCLING 

Ronnie Lyle is recycling aluminum drink cans if 

anyone would like to recycle.  For pickup 

please call or text Ronnie at 334-312-4964.  If 

you prefer, they can be dropped off at 18090 

Sapphire Lane.  No need to knock – you can 

just leave them on the carport.  Many thanks 

to all who recycle.  KEEP ‘EM COMING!!!! 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

IMPORTANT 

Please email any items you would like to 

have published in the Fun Grove Times to 

nancylyle31313@gmail.com or deliver hard 

copy to 18090 Sapphire Lane.  Please 

submit your items by the 25th of each 

month.  Thank you! 

~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
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